ELPS District School Council Minutes
December 1, 2023
Noon
Held in person and via Zoom

In attendance: Dori Leyko, Klaudia Burton, Ginger Ogilvie, Andrew Arbaugh, Angela Michael, Rhiannon Worgess-Carveth, Erin Cazal, Jessica Eyde, Jill Selke, Julie Tobin

Called to order at 12:05
November Minutes approved via email
Administrative Update – Dori:
· Have been sharing how school closings are determined in the bi-weekly email updates.
· Glenn shared about the new Kiwanis Club partnership at Monday’s board meeting. Historically the Kiwanis Club has provided dictionaries to 3rd graders and thesauri to middle schoolers in the district. The district is now working with them to take the funds previously used for those projects to install book vending machines in the buildings. This will pair with the PBIS program where students can earn tokens to get books from the machines, there will be no cost to students. The machines cost $7000 each, plus the cost of books. The district has a lead on a grant for books for the machines. The first will be installed at Donley.
· The district still has covid tests available in each building for students to take home. These tests can no longer be administered in school.
· The district is doing a donation drive to raise money for families for the winter break. Heather Findley is also working with other local adopt a family initiatives.
· ELEF awarded grants to Daviet Knox at the middle school for a large poster printer, to the Glencairn music class for glockenspiels, and to the Young 5’s classrooms at Red Cedar to build their classroom libraries. ELEF gave out over $70,000 in grants this year.

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Update – Klaudia:
· Klaudia is the director of equity and social justice for the district, which includes overseeing each schools’ social justice team. Each building has a team and team leader and meet at least monthly. They are all working on making their work visible to translate to the community and staff and share out at staff meetings, so everyone knows what work is happening.
· Recently did a professional development session on holidays and celebrations. Have gotten interfaith clergy to the school to educate staff and make sure there is significance in understanding all holidays or cultural events; for example, which holidays or cultural events may take students out of building or may impact performance that day or following days due to fasting. The goal is to help everyone feel included and like they don’t have to miss things because of their culture or religion.
· ELHS is part of a multicultural student achievement network made of 27 schools across the country collectively working together to address issues for BIPOC students in public schools. % students went to Madison for a student conference to do some learning and action planning. Those students will lead a professional development session in February to share what they’ve learned.
· Klaudia also facilitates a session with teachers who want to revise curriculum to be more inclusive and culturally relevant.
· If school councils have questions on inclusion in their events, they can reach out to Klaudia.
Safe Routes to Schools Update – Ginger & Andrew:
· The Safe Routes group is celebrating 15 years of activity in East Lansing. 2015 is when work really got started in the district, but in the time since then, and since the group started, variables have changed. When work on the grants began, the new elementary schools had not been built yet, so perspectives are now different with new variables.
· Having 6th graders go in a different door at the middle school has changed parent traffic behavior. They are working to encourage nonmotorized transportation to and from school, even for students who come a farther distance. This is where the remote drop off concept comes in and will continue with that goal moving forward.
· A travel tally report that was administered to all elementary and middle school students in district in November. Students were asked each day how they got there and how to get home. Hoping to use that data to help come up with ideas of how to relieve congestion in various areas.
· The 5th mini grant just wrapped up and a 6th is in progress. A major grant has just begun for Marble and MacDonald, the remaining elementaries are on the mini grant. Will see more activity at Marble and MacDonald soon, tied to the construction work last year on Burcham and Snyder. The Safe Routes group will be working with the middle school to help guide the work they’re doing, as things have changed in the 4 years form application to implementation of the grant.
· Moving forward with an application for another major grant for Glencairn, Green, Red Cedar and Whitehills. Have meeting with city council soon, then will come back to school board. The group will need the schools and councils to let them know what they like so they can help determine what should be included in the grant request. Donley is unique because it’s ELPS but Meridian Township. Working with Okemos to ensure if they and the township do a grant, maybe need to include Donley there as well. 
Building Updates:
· Whitehills – STEM night next week, about 15 groups coming. Also have Kona Cocoa truck coming, they give a portion of proceeds back to WSA. This week is a spirit week.
· Marble – Joe Riley came back for a whole school assembly of native dances and presentations; the kids all love and remember him. Math night was in November, doing science night in February. Spirit week this week. Book fair is in a couple weeks.
· Glencairn – Book Fair next week, doing a Panera fundraiser next week. Bringing in back movie night, excited about that.
· Donley – Currently packing up book fair. Cancelled last meeting due to Thanksgiving. Did the Thanksgiving meal that WDSA adopts for holidays, will do the same and gifts for winter break as well.
· MacDonald – Activity night coming up in January.
· High School – Not getting much from HS parent council. Will try to make it to next meeting.
· Red Cedar – Mittens and gloves drive going on currently.
· Green – no updates
Next Meeting 1/19, Glenn Mitcham and Christian Palasty are invited.
Adjourn 12:53
Building Reps:
Donley		Julie Tobin	
Glencairn	Erin Cazal
Green		Meghan Drouare
Marble		Jill Selke
Red Cedar	Linden Brown-Wren
Whitehills	Jessica Eyde
MacDonald	Rhiannon Worgess-Carveth
High School	Angela Michael
